
 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

Farmer’s Market Open, Sat 8-12, 

Roubidoux Park 

Theatre on the Square, “The 

Strange Case of Dr. Jekyll and 

Mr. Hyde”, Oct. 4-5 

Frogtober Fest, October 5 

Fall Clean up Day, October 9 

WHS Homecoming Parade, Oct. 11 

Oktoberfest on Rt. 66 and Zombie 

5K Run, October 19 

Community Veterans’ Day Parade, 

November 11, 11:00 a.m., St. 

Robert 

Southern Gospel Sing, WHS Nov. 

21, 7:00 pm, Nov. 22, 6:00 pm 

Christmas Parade, Dec. 1 

Christmas on the Square, Dec. 5 

COUNCIL CONTACTS 

Mayor Luge Hardman 774-2103 

Dr. Jerry Brown  774-2040     

Diana Stanford 774-2216 

Ward 
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Tim Mann 774-3436 

William Paolicelli  452-1714 

Ward 
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Ed Conley  774-2890 

Jim Mathews  774-2757 

Ward  
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Mike France 774-3327 

Michael Curtis 528-3573 

Ward 
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          SUSTAINABLE OZARKS PARTNERSHIP HIGHLIGHTS FORT WOOD 

   The Sustainable Ozarks Partnership (SOP) is a new organization for the Waynesville/St. 

Robert community and our four county region. SOP is focused on saving and growing Fort Leonard 

Wood. This sustainability goal focuses on more jobs, better health care and improving the qual-

ity of life for our region. 

   The SOP region is Laclede, Phelps, Pulaski and Texas counties, their communities and Fort 

Leonard Wood.  SOP works with Regional Sustainability Teams, or RSTs, to support the many 

initiatives that address such broad areas of concern as Economic Development, Education and 

Workforce Development, Environment and Natural Resources, Health and Wellness, Quality of 

Life, Transportation and Utility Infrastructure. 

   The RSTs are working on many regional opportunities and issues that include a new health care 

complex at Fort Wood, serving both military and civilian populations, acquiring new missions at 

Fort Wood, including non-DOD missions.  Other initiatives include ways to reduce operating costs 

at Fort Wood through partnerships with regional com-

munities and the state of Missouri, investigating re-

newable, regional power generation and better roads. 

   Mayor Hardman and City Administrator Bruce 

Harrill serve on the SOP Executive Board. 

   To learn more about SOP and what you can do to 

partner and participate, please visit the SOP website 

at www.SustainableOzarks.org. 
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              MP HALL OF FAME INDUCTION FOR TWO WAYNESVILLE RESIDENTS 

   Two Waynesville residents were inducted into the Military Police Hall of Fame on September 

26 at the Pershing Center on Fort Wood.  The City congratulates Regimental Command Sergeant 

Major ® Jeff Butler, the highest enlisted position with the MP Regiment.  Jeff served 30 years 

with the Army and was touted by his peers as a “leader among leaders”.  Jeff has chosen 

Waynesville as his home and serves his community on the Planning and Zoning Commission.  He 

and his wife, Chong, live in West Waynesville. 

   We also congratulate Regimental Chief Warrant Officer ® Phil 

Tackett.  Phil served 33 years as a CID agent and became the first ever 

CID Regimental Warrant Officer.  He was recognized for his “desire to 

take care of soldiers”.  Phil serves the Waynesville –St. Robert commu-

nity in many roles.  He is the incoming president of the area Chamber of 

Commerce and serves on the Chamber’s Governmental Affairs Committee.  

He and his wife, Paula, live on T. Highway 

   The City sends congratulations for a job well done and we add our 

voice to the host of well wishers and offer thanks for their service. 

 



   CITY COUNCIL NOTES 

*recognized Gary Knehans for 

50 years in local broadcasting 

*heard a report from the 

YMCA, listing their activities 

*heard a preliminary report 

from professional hydrologists 

concerning drainage and the 

stabilization of Mitchell Creek 

*discussed the FEMA decla-

ration for public assistance 

and its impact on future re-

pair projects resulting from 

the flood of August 6 

*reported the annual audit of 

the last fiscal year by Davis, 

Lynn and Moots, P. C. Certi-

fied Public Accountants, with 

no discrepancies noted 

*approved the appointment of 

Lt. Dan Cordova, as the new 

Chief of Police for the City, 

at a Special Council Meeting 

on Sept. 23rd   

  KUDOS FOR CITY STAFF  

   “Your utility clerk called me 

to say that our water bill was 

higher than normal and she 

wondered why. After inspec-

tion our plumber found a leak 

in the basement. Thanks for 

her initiative.”  Kevin Finn  

*To help flood victims, the 

City is waiving remodeling per-

mit fees until the end of Oc-

tober. 

   DIAL FAMILY BEQUEST 

  Russell and Mildred Dial loved 

Waynesville! In 1960 they pur-

chased the Clark Motel and 

began a long time business in 

the City. Russell was elected to 

the Waynesville City Council in 

1968 and served until 1975.  

He passed away in 1993 and 

Mildred continued running the 

motel until she sold the building 

in 2001 to the Pulaski County 

Library. Mildred was a friend 

to all who knew her. She passed 

away in September of 2012. 

   In their will, they left money 

for the Waynesville Parks De-

partment. This seed money of 

$70,000 will begin the Park 

Stage project and plans for a 

“No Boundaries Playground” for 

handicapped children and their 

families. The Dials will long be 

remembered in their hometown, 

as a result of their selfless 

giving. Thank You, Dial Family! 

“Speak the truth, even though your voice shakes.”  Maggie Kuhn 

CITY OF WAYNESVILLE 

Find us at 

www.waynesvillemo. 

org. 

 

LIKE us on  

Facebook at City of 

Waynesville MO 

Important Numbers 

City Hall  

774-6171 

Police Department 

774-2414 

Fire Department 

774-2479 

Utility Office 

774-5217 and 

Emergency After Hours 

774-6341 

Airport 

329-4216 

Building Department 

774-6009 

Municipal Court 

774-6158 

Animal Shelter 

774-6509 

      AROUND TOWN  

W. H. Croaker spread hugs 

and joy at the 2013 Back to 

School/Feed the Children 

Extravaganza at the ARK in 

August. 

The inaugural game at the 

new Tiger Stadium, Sept. 6. 

   KNOW YOUR STAFF 

DeWayne Baker is the Building 

Official for the City. He in-

spects our new building and 

issues building permits. 

   A native of Winnepeg, MO, 

he still lives in that area. He is 

married to Nancy and is the 

proud father of two daughters. 

   DeWayne worked as a con-

tractor and a job foreman for 

26 years before joining the 

City. 

   DeWayne enjoys deer hunting 

and the outdoors and enjoys 

working on his farm.  

       2013 FLASH FLOOD  

  The City disposed of over 

240 tons of debris in the 

weeks following the August 6th 

flood. 

  A photo of the travel trailer 

and trees that jammed the 

Old H Highway bridge project. 

   A PURPLE HEART CITY ON 

  THE PURPLE HEART TRAIL! 


